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From the Pastor 

Rev. Karen Bunnell, Senior Pastor 

Dear Friends, 

    Happy February!  As we start this month dedicated to love, 

I can’t help but think of a passage of scripture that I read at 

almost every wedding I conduct – Paul’s words in I Corin-

thians 13 – the “love” passage.  In it he talks about love being 

“the most excellent way” in life.  He talks about love being 

marked by things like patience, kindness, humility, sacrifice, 

forgiveness and forbearance.  And he ends with these famous 

words:  “So faith, hope and love abide, these three; but the 

greatest of these is love.” 

     In this month ahead, may we live out the truth of Paul’s 

words.  We’ll have so many opportunities to do so.  Love 

someone enough to invite them to come with you to our Joy 

of Faith weekend events.  You never know if what happens 

that weekend will touch their hearts with the love of Christ.  

Love someone enough to listen to them as we discuss the up-

coming decisions the General Conference will be making 

about the future of our denomination.  Love someone enough 

to bring them with you to the Boy Scout Pancake Breakfast 

and see the amazing young men we’re helping to raise up 

through the church.  Love someone enough to lift them in 

prayer.  Love someone enough to write a note of support.  

Well, you get the idea.  Everyday in every way God gives us 

opportunities to love.  May all of us answer that call faithfully 

in this month of love! 

Wednesday Communion Service in 

Chapel at 6:00 p.m. weekly. 
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“He who despises his neighbor sins, but blessed is he who is kind to the needy.”  Proverbs 14:21 

MISSIONS & OUTREACH 

Mission Team Update  

Submitted by Mike Foster 

 

The Missions Committee is looking forward to an exciting schedule for 2019. 

 

1. This year’s Delaware Brain Tumor walk is being held in the fall on November 9, 2019. Further details 

will be forthcoming. 

2. We are confirming a date for the spring blood drive for some time in late March or early April (not later 

than April 7). 

3. On April 27, the Cecil County Pregnancy Center is holding a Tea fundraising event in our hall. In             

conjunction with this we will be conducting a “baby shower” for donations to be given to the center.  

More details will follow. 

4. On a quarterly basis, EUMC will be preparing and serving a Sunday meal at the Paris Foundation. This 

will be a ‘simple’ menu and we will be looking for a few volunteers to help with this effort. Dates will be 

posted in future newsletters. 

5. This year the Kentucky Mission Trip is scheduled for June 22 to June 30. 

6. We are very excited about the EUMC planned mission trip to the “Spirit Lake” Native American          

reservation in North Dakota from July 28 to August 3, 2019.  There has been a good response from people 

interested in participating and helping the Native American population of this area with construction and 

home improvement projects.  We will be able to live out our faith by sharing our abilities and helping oth-

ers who need our help.  In addition we have an opportunity to visit an area of our country few of us have 

ever been to and to meet a group of our country’s population that most of us have never met before.  We 

have some youth planning on participating but we would like to involve more youth over the age of 13 to 

share in this unique opportunity to help others.  

Church Event Calendar and News and Information available on our website at 

www.elktonumc.org/NewsEvents.html 

College Care Packages 

Several times a year we send a package 

of goodies to our College Students to re-

mind them that we’re thinking of them 

and wishing them the best.  The next 

package goes out on February 17th, and 

we need your help to fill it!  Please bring 

your donation of goodies (granola bars, 

hot chocolate mix, microwavable mac ‘n 

cheese, etc.) to the donation box in the 

Welcome Center area.  It will mean so 
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Classic Christians’ February Meeting – The February meeting of the Classic Christians (age 50 & over) 

will take place on Friday, February 22nd  at 6:30 p.m. in Weldin Hall.  The night will begin with a potluck 

dinner (bring a dish to share) and then continue on with a fun-filled night of 50’s and 60’s music and dancing!  

To participate, sign up on the sheet across from the Welcome Center. 

 
Classic Christians are going back to the Rainbow Dinner Theatre!   

Join the Classic Christians’ on a trip to the Rainbow Dinner Theatre in Lancaster on Wednesday, April 10th to 

see the matinee performance of “Nana Does Vegas!”  Cost is $51.00 per ticket, and we’ll be carpooling to the 

theatre.  To sign up, email eumc@comcast.net or call the church office.  If you’re interested, sign up quickly 

since there are only 14 tickets left! 

“We are therefore Christ’s ambassadors, as though god were making his appeal through us”  II Corinthians 

FELLOWSHIP 

Boy Scout Sunday is February 24th! 

 

We’ll be welcoming members and friends of our Cub Pack 443 

and Boy Scout Troop 443 to our worship services on Sunday, 

February 24th – Boy Scout Sunday!  They’ll be assisting as    

Gospel readers, ushers and greeters – and they’ll also be offering 

their always wonderful Pancake Breakfast all morning long!  So 

plan to help support their activities by coming to the Pancake 

Breakfast on February 24th!  We look forward to celebrating 

Scouting with them that day!  We’re proud to be their chartered 

organization! 

Join our tech team! 

Are you comfortable around a video camera?  Are you the 

one family member everyone goes to for tech questions?  

Then you’re the kind of person we’re looking for! 

Here is an opportunity to serve your church community by 

volunteering with our great tech team.  Join Rich Juergens 

and the gang in our weekly worship service recording and 

service production. 

If you have question or would like to volunteer see Rich 

mailto:eumc@comcast.net
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EVANGELISM / MEMBERSHIP NEWS 

Submitted by Lorraine Dryden Jones 

1 Chronicles 16:11-12  Look to the Lord and His strength: seek his face always. Remember the wonders he 

has done, his miracles, and the judgments he pronounced. (NIV) 

   It is a busy time for the Evangelism Committee.  Joy of Faith is scheduled for Feb 2nd & 3rd.  This year’s 

performer is a favorite of all ages, Ryan & Friends.  Be sure to come for the show, it’s FREE, bring a friend, 

neighbor, colleague and more!  It is a great way to open our church to our community.  Gary Treese and 

family will be dishing up another delicious meal Saturday before the show.  Tickets for the dinner are lim-

ited this year, the cost is the same as last year.  $10 per person or $30 for a family, be sure to buy yours 

early!  Don’t forget to sign up for a prayer breakfast too. 

   Looking ahead we will host a new member class Feb 17th after 11 o’clock service.  May 27th, we need all 

hands on deck to walk in the Elkton Memorial Day Parade and wear red, white and blue!  Come early to 

help decorate our float.  Finally, we will promote our church at The Elkton Fall Fest 9/14.  Please stop by 

that day.   

   On our planning wall, our committee is looking for praise bands/musicians in the area that would be will-

ing to perform here.  If you have a name, please pass it on to our members.  We are trying to bring new peo-

“He who despises his neighbor sins, but blessed is he who is kind to the needy.”  Proverbs 14:21 

EVANGELISM 

 

Joy of Faith Weekend 2019 

Join us for “Ryan and Friends” 

 

Feb 2nd & 3rd 

Saturday, Feb. 2
ND

  – 

9 am – Prayer Breakfasts 

5 pm – Catered Dinner in Weldin Hall 

Tickets available  at door 

$10/adults, $5/children 10 & under, 
$30/max for family of six) 

 
7 pm – Presentation by  

RYAN AND FRIENDS 

Ventriloquist & Comedian 
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Sunday School 

Submitted by Katie Sparks, Director of Children & Education Ministries 

Acolyte Sign-Ups   

If your child is in kindergarten or a higher grade we would love to have them join the acolyte team!  If your 

child is interested in becoming an important part of the service in this way please email Katie Sparks for more 

information. Katharine.gravatt@gmail.com. 

 

Nursery Volunteers     

Our nursery is in need of volunteers for both services.  Volunteering in the nursery is very rewarding and a 

huge help to parents with small children! If you are interested in volunteering, please see Katie Sparks in the 

education office for more information.  

 

Family Events  

The education department is looking for help planning future family events.  If your family has an idea for a 

“Train up a child in the way he should go and when he is old, he will not turn from it”  Proverbs 22:6 

EDUCATION AND FELLOWSHIP 

Interested in becoming a member of  

Elkton UMC? 

If you are, then you are warmly welcomed to 

attend the next New Member Orientation Class.  

It will be held on Sunday, February 17th       

immediately following the 11:00 service 

(approximately 12:15) in Weldin Hall.  A light 

lunch will be served and childcare is available if 

needed.  During the class, you’ll learn about 

United Methodism in general, 

and Elkton UMC in particular, 

and how to get more involved 

in the ministries of the church.   

To register for the class, please 

email eumc@comcast.net or 

call the church office at 410-398-0933.  

Audrey Russell 



6  

 

“Train up a child in the way he should go and when he is old, he will not turn from it”  Proverbs 22:6 

EDUCATION AND FELLOWSHIP 

Common Ground ~  

2nd Wed. at 2pm, Rm. 1 

“Sharing our Ups and Downs & Everything Between” 

 

We come together and share our experiences as we encourage 

and support each other through our presence, our prayers and 

the scriptures. We relate and learn from each other as we grow 

in our faith in Jesus Christ.  It is through the Lord that we are 

transformed and changed for His glory and our good and the 

good of others. 

 

Ephesians 4:29  Do not let any unwholesome talk come out of 

your mouths, but only what is helpful for building others up 

according to their needs, that it may benefit those who listen. 

30  And do not grieve the Holy Spirit of God, with whom you 

were sealed for the day of redemption. 31  Get rid of all bitter-

ness, rage and anger, brawling and slander, along with every 

form of malice. 32  Be kind and compassionate to one another, 

forgiving each other, just as in Christ God forgave you.  

 

Come and join us. Everyone is welcome. 

 

General Conference Delegates for 

the Peninsula-Delaware  

Conference 

Many of you have asked if you could 

reach out directly to the delegates for 

the Peninsula-Delaware Conference 

who will be representing us at the 

Special General Conference. If you 

would like to respectfully let the 

delegates know your thoughts and 

feelings on the issue before us their 

contact information is below. 

 

Lay Delegates: 

Mr. Kevin Goodwin, 

440 Haystack Drive, Newark DE  

19711-8316 

Mr. William Westbrook,  

139 N. State Street, Dover DE  19801 

Clergy Delegates: 

The Rev. Derrick Porter, 5519 Phila-

delphia Pike,  

Claymont DE  19703 

Mitten Tree Thank You! 

Betty Budrow & Nancy McCardell, Co-Chairpersons for 

the Ruth-Sarah Circle. 

 

Thank each of you for your Mitten Tree donations of warm 

clothing to the needy children of Cecil County.   

We delivered 457 hats, gloves, scarves, socks and under-

wear to the help center the first week in December 2018!  

They distributed them to needy   families in the Elkton area.   

 

Thank you all for helping us make a warmer winter  

possible for those in need.  
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Youth News  

Submitted by Sandy Wherry, Director of Youth 

We thank the youth who have been decorating the bulletin board in the hospitality area.   

   

We thank the youth who helped with the dinner for Rev. Bunnell’s guests.  We also thank our youth families:  

Czarnecki, Foreman and O’Neal for the very tasty Progressive Dinner provided for us right before Christmas.  

What a wonderful way to share the season with our family and friends. 

We apologize for our calendar which will be updated but due to the snow we weren’t able to meet and do our 

planning for the rest of the school year. 

Confirmation Class 

We have been studying the twelve disciples, what they were like, why 

Jesus would choose them and how they changed as people after Jesus 

worked with them for three years. We will be discussing how we 

might be comparable to them or different from them. 

Snow Days - In the event that we experience bad weather to such an extent that worship needs to be can-

celled, the announcement of cancellation will be posted on our church’s website (elktonumc.org) and the 

church’s Facebook page.  If you do not have computer access, you can call 410-398-4440 for that informa-

tion as well.  Or, if you have a computer but know of friends in the church without computer access, be a 

good friend, and give that person a call to let them know of the services being cancelled.  Let’s hope we 

don’t have to worry about any of this this year! 

Upcoming Events: 

Feb. 3rd    6 – 8:00 Youth Group 

Feb. 10th   6 – 8:00 Youth Group 

Feb. 17th   6 – 8:00 Youth Group 

Feb. 24th   6 – 8:00 Youth Group 

“Guide me on your truth and teach me, for you ar God my savior, and my hope is in you all day long” Psalm 25:5  

YOUTH 

CHURCH SECURITY  

 

In order to do everything possible to ensure our congrega-

tion’s safety, the Security Committee recently began a 

new procedure, which is to lock the front door of the 

church five minutes after services begin.  After that point, 

entry can be gained to the church through the back 

(parking lot) door where the parking lot “knights” are sta-

tioned.  A sign is posted out front about this new proce-

dure.  Again, this is meant to be one of the steps we’re 

taking (with more to come) to ensure the safety of all who 
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“He who despise his neighbor sins, but blessed is he who is kind to the needy”  Proverbs 14:6 

SUPPORT 

EUMC Women’s Retreat 2019 

“This Little Light of Mine”  

Eighty-one women had a fabulous time at the Dunes Manor Hotel in Ocean City MD on the annual EUMC 

Women’s Retreat!  The theme was “This Little Light of Mine” and the weekend was spent looking at ways 

we can let the light of  Christ shine in and through us!  Everyone enjoyed the fellowship, food and fun, and 

are already looking forward to next year’s retreat, which will take place the weekend of January 17-19, 

2020! 

Where Do We Come From? 

 Where Are We Going  

 

Elkton UMC’s Men's Retreat 2019 will take place on  March 16 

8:30am -5pm 

 

The day begins at 8:30am with registration, coffee and donuts and the 

opening prayer at 9.  Closing is planned for about 5 p.m   It will take 

place in Weldin Hall and the day will be filled with times of discussion, 

sharing, music, food and fun!  There will be sessions based on biblical 

themes from Genesis and Revelation.   

 

The cost is $25 per person, due no later than March 1. Make your check 

out to Elkton UMC.  A welcoming breakfast of coffee and donuts will be 

provided as well as a catered lunch.  

 

Scholarship money is available. To register simply fill out insert from 

Sunday bulletin and drop it off in the church off with your payment. 
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Music Ministries 

Submitted by Sharon Williams, Organist/Coordinator of Music 

Ministries 

Welcome Kristen Czarnecki, Sue Johnson and Linda Meffley, our 

new women’s trio. They will be sharing their beautiful voices 

with us again very soon.  

 

Our Youth Choir will continue to sing the fourth Sunday of the 

month for both our 8:30 and 11:00 a.m. worship services through 

Mother’s Day in May. They are such a joy to listen to every 

month.  

 

The Chancel Choir is happy to welcome some new members and 

we still have room for more! Cantata rehearsals will begin soon. 

If you would like to make a short term commitment and join us 

for our cantata, please check the Sunday bulletin, our website or 

see Sharon or Steve for dates and times.  

 

If you are interested in singing or playing a musical instrument in 

“May the LORD bless you from Zion all the days of your life...”  Psalm 128:5 

MUSIC & WORSHIP 

Don’t forget that Holy Communion 

is offered every Wednesday night 

in the Chapel at 6:15 pm.  All are 

invited and welcome to take part. 

Monthly Men’s Breakfast at Cracker Barrel 

Don’t forget that on the third Wednesday of every month at 

6:30 am the Men’s Breakfast takes place at Cracker Barrel.  

All men of the church are invited to take part in this time of 

food, fellowship and discussion of a new topic every month.  

No sign-up is necessary, just show up at 6:30 ready to eat 

breakfast and have fun!  The breakfast is usually over in an 

hour.  
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Finance News 

Submitted by Laurie Ruth, Treasurer 

The financial position of EUMC for the year 

2018 is negative ($10,823.69).  Even though 

we ended the year negative the original 

budget had projected a deficit of 

($59,524.00).  The difference from the budg-

eted amount and the actual was mainly due 

to not needing to replace the air conditioning 

in the sanctuary, which was budgeted for 

$35,000.00.   

 

The income came in very close to the budg-

eted or projected amount, the actual was 

$452,174.14 and the budgeted amount was 

$452,591.00.  This is only a shortfall of 

$416.86. The expenses were budgeted at 

$512, 475.00, the actual was $462,997.83.  

This is a savings of $49,477.17.  

 

As stated above the biggest part of the sav-

ings was not needing to replace the air con-

ditioning in the sanctuary.   
 

Prayers for our New Church Leaders 
 

Dot Eltzroth, new Administrative Council Chairperson 

Mike Schmook, new Administrative Council Vice-Chairperson 

Linda Meffley, new Evangelism Committee Chairperson 

Paul Humphrey, new Board of Trustees President 

Joe Buckley, new Finance Committee Chairperson 

Mary Ann Schmook, new Financial Secretary 

Susan Starrett, Chairperson of the Church and Society Committee 

(started fall 2018) 

This is all due to conservative spending on everyone’s part, 

which is truly appreciated. 

In September the Building Fund paid off the loans for the 

Wesley Wing.  Currently the Building Fund has a balance 

of $18,425.82.   In December the 109 Locust Lane property 

was sold.  The funds from the sale of the property accord-

ing to the discipline will be set aside for capital improve-

ments to the church. 

Bedsides what the Missions Fund distributes annually the 

congregation was generous to give $12,269.00 to One Great 

Hour of Sharing, $6,157.00 to UMCOR for Disaster Relief 

and $1,403.00 to the USO. 

  

“Getting wisdom is the most important thing you can do.  And whatever else you do, get good judgment.”  Proverbs 4:7 

FINANCE 

The expenses total year-to-date is $426,523, 

 which consists of the following: 
 The expense savings verses budget is as follows: 

1.) General Expenses   $4,921.33 

2.) Church Staff $1,603.18 

3.) Council on Ministries $2,971.90 

4.) Education $4,315.74 

5.) Youth Programs $3,280.38 

6.) Rental Property $120.50 

7.) Church Utilities $666.39 

8.) Insurance $242.77 

9.) Church Maintenance $30,775.37 

10.) Parsonage Expenses $121.53 

11.) Miscellaneous $458.08 
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Initial Offering 

Initial Offering – If you use offering envelopes, you’ll notice that the first envelope is marked “Initial Of-

fering.”  This money goes to cover the cost of the offering envelopes themselves.  We suggest an offering 

of $5.00. 
 

On-Line Giving 
Just a reminder that you can sign up to give your offering on-line any time you wish.  The snow day in Janu-

ary when worship was cancelled was a perfect example of how on-line giving is so helpful to the church.  

Even though we had no worship services, we still brought in nearly $4000 in income through on-line giving.  

For the church, those occasions when worship is cancelled are rare, but the effects can be devastating because 

of loss of income.  On-line giving takes much of that worry away.  So please consider giving your offering 

online.  It’s easy to do.  Just go to the church website (elktonumc.org) and click on the link for on-line dona-

tions and you’ll be walked through the process to sign up.  Questions?  Call the church office.  
 

“Getting wisdom is the most important thing you can do.  And whatever else you do, get good judgment.”  Proverbs 4:7 

GIVING 

Reminder to all Administrative Council members 

The annual Planning Retreat for the Administrative Council is scheduled for Saturday, February 9, from 8 

am to 12 noon in Weldin Hall. This important meeting represents a time for Admin Council members and 

leaders of our ministry areas to come together to set direction for the upcoming year in activities that support 

our church and community. Come bring your energy and resolve to demonstrate our shared purpose! If you are 

not able to participate, identify an alternate who will represent your ministry team, and email 

eumc@comcast.net with this information.  

Operation Christmas Child Shoeboxes Thank You 

Nancy S. Stubbs, Chairperson 
 

First, Thank You to Pastor Karen for repeatedly encouraging so many people to 

join us in this worthwhile project.  2018 was a milestone year, 25 years ago the 

first Shoebox Gifts were delivered!  The aim has always been to tell children 

around the world the true meaning of   Christmas!  Each box is an opportunity for 

a boy or girl to experience the love of God in a tangible way and, in areas where 

it can be done safely, many also participate in a Bible Study – “The Greatest 

Journey”.   

 

Since 2010, 11 million children have done this study. For EUMC, it was 2007 when Pastor Karen approved 

opening this program to our entire church, since then our members have delivered 651 Shoeboxes!!  In both 

2012 & 2013 you delivered 79 shoeboxes and for Christmas 2018, you came close to our high by delivering 

65 shoeboxes!!   

 

Thank you so much, EUMC members for helping this church continue to share God’s love with these chil-

dren around the world in 2018!!   

mailto:eumc@comcast.net
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“Getting wisdom is the most important thing you can do.  And whatever else you do, get good judgment.”  Proverbs 4:7 

CHURCH NEWS 

Receive Pastor Bunnell’s Friday  

Update email via her blog 

Communion Schedule 

 

Because the Joy of Faith weekend takes 

place on the Sunday we usually celebrate 

Holy Communion together, 

we will have a change for the 

month of February.  It will 

be served instead on the sec-

ond Sunday of the month, 

February 10th.  Of course, 

you can always receive com-

munion any Wednesday eve-

ning of the month at 6:15 pm 

in the Chapel! 

 

  To Your Health! 

Just a reminder that, although the following are not activities of our church officially, they do take 

place in our building, and all are welcome to take part.  NARANON is a support group for family 

members of those battling addiction, and they meet in Room 1 on Tuesday nights at 7 pm.   

ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS is a group for those battling alcohol addiction and they meet in Room 

1 on Thursday nights at 8 pm.  WEIGHT WATCHERS (which is a paid program) meets in Weldin 

Hall on Thursdays at 12:30 pm.  Finally, the Cecil County Senior Center will be sponsoring a SAIL 

class (Stay Active and Independent for Life)  in Weldin Hall on Tuesdays from  (9:30-10:30) starting 

January 8th – there is no cost to participate.  You can sign up through the Senior Center.  So there are 

lots of ways taking place right here at EUMC to improve your health and wellness in 2019! 

Like Us on Facebook! 

Don’t forget that our church has a Facebook page, so check it out 

and like us!  That helps spread the word to others of all the good 

things going on in our church, and hopefully entices them to come 

and check us out in person! 
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If we missed your birthday or anniversary please accept our sincerest apologies and let the church office know so we can correct our information. 

 “Therefore a man shall leave his father and mother and be joined to his wife, all become one flesh.”  

Genesis 2:24 (NKJV) 

 

“One thing I ask of the Lord, this is what I seek: that I may dwell in the house of the Lord all the days of 

“Getting wisdom is the most important thing you can do.  And whatever else you do, get good judgment.”  Proverbs 4:7 

CHURCH NEWS 

2/3 Hannah Lightcap 

2/3 Taylor Racine 

2/4 Michael Murray 

2/4 Dawn Spencer 

2/5 Gerald (Rex) Sizemore 

2/6 Savannah Henry 

2/7 Samuel Darron 

2/8 Robert Dalrymple 

2/8 Cindy Healy 

2/8 Charlotte Mehosky 

2/10 Stanley Cebula 

2/10 Steven Gilmore 

2/11 Jack Starrett 

2/15 William (Kevin) White 

2/16 Grace Achuff 

2/16 Jackson Hill 

2/16 Donna Horgan 

2/16 William Moffitt 

2/19 Jacob Spencer 

2/19 Joe Testa 

2/20 Heather Blackiston 

2/21 Janet Forney 

2/21 Grant Neely 

2/22 Cossie Gibson 

2/23 Arlene Zappo 

2/24 Brian Gilmore 

2/24 Rachel Miller 

2/25 Carolann Lewis 

2/25 Gary Lewis 

2/25 Donald McLewin 

2/26 Denita Catron 

2/26 Brett Pinder 

2/27 Ashley Fetterolf 

2/27 Helen Hanel-Gray 

2/27 Donna Perkins 

2/28 Linda Truitt 

2/28 Allyson Veasey 

2/2 Carol and Hobert Halsey 

2/2 Sheila and Edward Hendricks 

2/6 Betty and Frank Deibert 

2/11 Shirley and Bill Fountain 

2/14 Tracey and Brian Simmons 

2/14 Sharon and Gerald Slayman 

2/22 Julie and David Parrack 

2/22 Dawn and Scott Spencer 

2/28 Carol and Edward Sise 
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Answer in March edition 

Bible Word Search 

CHURCH NEWS 
“Getting wisdom is the most important thing you can do.  And whatever else you  o, get good judgment.”  Proverbs 4:7 
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Contact  

Information  
219 East Main Street Elk-

ton, MD 21921  

(410) 398-0933 

 Email: 

eumc@comcast.net  

Web site: 

Church Office 

Hours  
Monday - Thursday 

 9:00 a.m. -  3:00 p.m.  

Friday 

Senior Pastor.........................................................Karen F. Bunnell 

Associate Pastor of Visitation..............................Rev. Ray Graham  

Children & Education Ministries Director….………..Katie Sparks 

Youth Ministries Director….....................................Sandy Wherry 

Organist/Coordinator of Music Ministries............Sharon Williams 

 Adult Choir Director..............................................Steven Gilmore  

Adult Handbell Director..............................................Paul Deemer  

Children’s Choir Director..........................................Susan Starrett  

Nursery Care Professional.....................................Yolanda Gomez  

Treasurer.......................................................................Laurie Ruth  

Secretary......................................................................Beth Gullion  

Sextons………............................Sylvia Honesty & Donna Horgan 

Sunday Worship Services 

 8:30 a.m. & 11:00 a.m. 

Sunday School (all ages) 

9:45 a.m. — 10:45 a.m. 

Youth Fellowship Sunday Evenings 

6:00 p.m 

Church Staff 


